YOUNG ROAD
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MAY 2017


Since our last meeting in August of 2015, Joan and I moved out of our home at 169 Young road to an apartment in Augusta. 
The last two mud sessions have been quite un-eventful compared to the previous few years. I do not know of any days when the road was impassable due to mud. Last Fall I received a letter from the Augusta Superintendent of roads, Jerry Dostie, and he said that Young Road was in compliance with the city requirements for winter plowing. At the time of the road inspection there were potholes that he requested be filled prior to snow plowing. Residents of Young Road owe special thanks to Dick Harvey and Dean Smiley for the hours they spent with their tractors filling pot holes, scraping and smoothing out the road. Due to the many hours, these residents worked, the road has been in great condition up until now. The materials needed to fill the pot holes have been exhausted. We also owe special thanks to Tim Ellis, who has continued to make our road look neat and well groomed. This spring a chipping bee was organized by Tom Renckens and I understand all went well, thanks Tom.

A few weeks ago, I contacted, Kempton Toby, with a request to grade our road as soon as the Heavy Load Restrictions were removed and the weather permitted. I was assured that this would be done as soon as possible. 

I would like to thank all who have volunteered their time and effort over the past 4 years to maintain and improve our road and assisted me with suggestions and advice when requested. 
To conclude, our home at 169 Young road in currently under contract and if everything goes as planned will have new residents in early June. 
Bob Pomerleau

Road Commissioner 2013 to 2017
